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November 21, 2022 

 

 

Honorable Tyisha Walker Myers, President 

New Haven Board of Alders 

165 Church Street 

New Haven, CT  06510 

 

 

RE:   Order of the Board of Alders of the City of New Haven approving the Parks Commission to 

 accept a donation of funding to install fitness equipment at Wooster Memorial Park from the Dalio 

 Foundation in memory of Devon Dalio 

 

 

Dear Honorable President Walker Myers, 

 

The Dalio foundation has offered to donate funding to install fitness equipment at Wooster Memorial Park 

in memory of Devon Dalio, who enjoyed fitness and has a connection to the Wooster Square area.  The 

funding is in the amount of $128,838.40, which represents the cost of installing the equipment and 

associated safety surface.  The equipment will provide a valuable amenity to the park and increase its 

enjoyment.   

 

Therefore, I write to respectfully request the Honorable Board of Alders authorize the Mayor to accept  

as set forth in the proposed Order.  Special thanks to the Dalio Foundation for proposing this donation.   
  
Thank you for your consideration of this matter.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me 

at 203-946-8105. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Giovanni Zinn, PE 

City Engineer 

 

mf 

c:   Regina Rush Kittle, Chief Administrative Officer 

Jeff Pescosolido, Public Works 

Katherine Jacobs, Engineering Department 


